'\ Central Contra Costa Sanitary District

Protecting public health and the environment 5019 Imhoff Place, Martinez, CA 94553-4392

PHONE: (925) 228-9500
FAX: (925) 372-7892
www, centralsan. org

ROGERS. BAILEY
General Manager

February 25, 2014 KENTON L. ALM

Counsel for the District
(510) 808-2000

ELAINE R. BOEHME
Secretary of the District

To Whom It May Concern:

This letter is in reference to my experience working with Platinum Pipeline, Inc. (PPI)
over the past year. PP| was the prime contractor for our $2.2 million Concord
Landscape Recycled Water Project. This project installed nearly 12,000 feet of 4-inch
to 14-inch recycled water pipeline across the Buchanan Field Golf Course (off the end
of one of the runways for Buchanan Field Airport) and in city streets in a commercial
district.

PP| was able to complete the project six months ahead of schedule by coordinating with
the Airport, Golf Course, and the City of Concord to start work earlier in the morning
than specified by the original encroachment permit while still maintaining a safe traffic
flow, and by doing some work at night. Despite the accelerated schedule, PPI's quality
of work remained outstanding.

Safety is very important to Central Contra Costa Sanitary District. PPI’s work was
always performed in a safe manner.

All issues involving public impact or constructability were handled in a timely manner
that was mutually agreeable to all parties. PPl was also timely in all their paperwork,
including initial project submittals, certified payrolls, and progress payment submittals.
Technical submittals required few resubmittals, and the progress payment submittals
were always accurate.

Platinum Pipeline, Inc. is a highly capable, efficient, and safe contractor whom | would
recommend to work on any project.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (925) 229-7120.
Sincerely,

Michael Penny
Associate Engineer



